

## Office of the Minister for Transport and Main Roads

Our ref: MC69174

23 MAY 2013

Level 15 Capital Hill Building 85 George Street Brisbane 4000 GPO Box 2644 Brisbane Queensland 4001 Australia Telephone +61 7 3237 1111 Facsimile +61 7 3224 2493 Email tmr@ministerial.qld.gov.au Websitewww.tmr.qld.gov

Mr Paul French Co-convenor Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group GPO Box 2104 Brisbane Qld 4001

Dear Mr French

Thank you for your letter to the Honourable Scott Emerson MP, Minister for Transport and Main Roads, about reinstating Mr Donald Campbell as a representative of the Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle User Group to the Department of Transport and Main Roads' Public Transport Advisory Group (PTAG). The Minister has asked that I respond on his behalf.

At this time, there is no intent to broaden the membership of PTAG. A number of community based organisations have expressed a desire to join PTAG and unfortunately it is not possible to accommodate all interested parties. Your request has been kept on file and will be considered should the PTAG membership be expanded in the future.

Thank you for taking the time to bring this to the Minister's attention.

Yours sincerely

Steve Minnikin MP

**Assistant Minister for Public Transport**